
What a great day for America. Time moves faster every day.  
 
The past 2 months I was only able to visit 2 clubs, Hazel Green and Shullsburg. I will be at 
both Cuba City and Platteville next week. I have not had contact with U W Platteville since the Zone 
meeting in August. They were working on the New Year and catching up with members as school started. 
From newsletters I receive from Cuba City they are always busy, and have reports and dues paid on time. 
All clubs but U W Platteville have their international dues paid. The state dues I do not know where to 
check the status. Shullsburg has had several activities, and Hazel Green has a raffle and dinner on 
the 10-10-2013. 
 
 The Zone meeting will be at Shultzies Supper Club at Dickeyville (108 South Main St., 
Dickeyville WI) Tuesday 10-15-2013 6:00 social, 6:30/7:00 dinner, and meeting. 
 
I am looking for a replacement since this is my last year as zone chair. There are several very talented 
people in the zone. 
 
I will see you at the cabinet meeting on the 13

th
 in Albany.  

Thank you and have a great day. 
ZC Emmett Reilly R4Z2 27D-1 
608-482-1238 
ereilly@mhtc.net 

 


